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THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for December 2013

You are my lamp, O LORD; the LORD turns my darkness into light. 

2 Samuel 22:29
Message from Our Pastor

It is that time of year again, you know, the most wonderful time of the year.  I caught myself saying that the other day, and actually meaning it.  I was referring of course to all the great college basketball games that are happening the week of thanksgiving, which for me, really is the most wonderful time of the year.  I guess that is the neat thing about the holidays; we all have different things we love about them.  Some love the amazing food.  Others love getting together with family.  For some it is sitting down to watch the parade.  For many around here it is watching the Lions, and now they even win sometimes.  For me it is basketball that really gets my holiday spirit flowing.

But I guess it doesn’t really matter which one it is for you.  We all can celebrate the holiday differently and in our own way, and they all are good.  Heck I am not even making a turkey for Thanksgiving this year, but it will still be Thanksgiving for me.  I know for others it might not be, but for me it is.  There is no right or wrong way to do Thanksgiving, just different ways.  We all have our own traditions when it comes to this time of year.   Traditions we hold dear and even sacred.  Traditions that when they aren’t there, just make the special days seem a little empty.  Traditions that when they are there, make us feel all warm inside. 

I think church is kind of like that.  We definitely have our traditions when it comes to church.  But beyond that, we often have different traditions.  Christians like to do church differently and that is OK.  Just as there is no right or wrong way to do Thanksgiving, there is no right or wrong way to do church.  We can worship in different ways and we get different things out of worship.  We have different things that are important to us.  For some it may be the liturgy and others the hymns.  For some it may be the sermons and others the fellowship.  For some it may be the prayer and others the Communion.  What church traditions are important for you?  What makes church feel right for you?  

I would love to hear the answers to those questions, so tell me sometime.  Or even better, tell others and let them share in the joy that church brings you.
Newsletter
The December Newsletter was not adopted.  (
Mackinac County Children’s Toy Drive
Mackinac County Children’s Toy Drive will be hosting a Pancake & Sausage Breakfast fundraiser on December 1st from 9 am until 1 p.m. at the Mackinac Grille.  The breakfast includes coffee and juice.  Enjoy a good breakfast and help a worthy cause!  

   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for December 1st will go to the Mackinac County Children’s Toy Drive.
   Bible Study

Bible Study on will continue at Trinity on Fridays at 1 pm.  Zion will be having a special Advent Bible Study, comparing the different gospels, on the first three Tuesdays of December at 7 pm.

   GiG
Growing in God continues in December.  All children from K-5 are invited to come join us from 3:30 to 5:00 pm.  Helpers are still needed.  GiG meets on Wednesdays except for the last Wednesday of the month.
  Confirmation
Confirmation will be the first two Wednesdays of the month at 7 pm.
 Lutheran Men in Mission
Lutheran Men in Mission will be at Pastor Jeremy’s house on Sunday, December 15th at 7:00 pm.  Join us for fellowship, food, Bible Study, and of course some Sunday Night Football.
 NOIZ
NOIZ will meet on December 22nd at 7 pm.

Choir

There is only one choir practice this month on December 5th at 7 pm.  Come enjoy the choir at the Annual Christmas Musicale at the United Methodist Church on December 8th at 7 pm.
Christmas Dinner
Join us on Friday, December 13th at 5:00 pm for Trinity’s First Annual Christmas Dinner.  

Caroling
As part of our Service Sunday this month we will be bringing Christmas joy to the world through song on December 15th at 1 pm.  All are invited to gather together at church as we then will go out in caroling to some people around town.  It will be a lot of fun so I hope to see you there.

Christmas Pageant
Join us in church on December 22nd as the GiG children present to us the story of Christmas.

Christmas Services
Join us as we celebrate the birth of our Savior on Christmas Eve.  Trinity will meet at 5 p.m. and Zion at 8:00 p.m.
Prayer Shawls
We have run out of prayer shawls.  There is a need for more, if anyone would like to help with this service.

Prayer List
Bonnie Bergeron, Ann Dyer, Jim Dyer, Carl Belonga, Mary Belonga, Ruth Cope, Dan Pope, LaTaunya Paquin, Christine Movalson Shaw, Silas Robert, Phil Richel, Nadine Dandona, Jackie Kallstrom, Pat Bell, Mary Streeter, Amy Kinjorski, Janice Werkheiser, Joy Olsen Marolf, Karen Schlehuber, Chris Barker, Kristine McDonald, Barbara Nelson, Linda Cheeseman, Don Massey, LuAnne Keinonen, Larry Peters, Tom Alkire, John Lucas, Judy Childs, Susan Stelzer and Celeste.

Contact Information
Pastor Jeremy Winter may be reached at 906-643-0391 or at jwinter001@gmail.com  or in case of emergencies, 

Pastor’s cell phone number is 712-389-2747

Church telephone: 906-643-7870 - Answering machine

The email address for the church is:    ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at www.lutheransonline.com   
Anniversaries in December
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December 1
Dave & Lois Movalson

December 10
Jim & Jerri Rose

December 28
Tim & Sally Idalski
Birthdays in December
December  2
Andrea Insley

4
Bonnie Bergeron

4 Joyce Gustafson

4 Josh LaJoice

9 Sue St. Onge
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12
Trudy Olsen

14
Bill Harju

15
Tonya Winberg
17
Phil Schaeffer

20
Robby Olsen

22
Sally Idalski

23
Chase DeKeyser

24
Carol Elmblad

24
Toby Ferguson

25
Robert Marshall

26
Lorraine Graham

29
Barb Wilkins

30
Mike Lehto

Baptismal Anniversaries

December 2
Madison Olsen

3
Kelly LaJoice


7
Zoey Stenson

9
Brad Therrian


15
Rita LaVake


15
Connie Olsen


19
Joshua Feleppa


20
Lana Lennington


20
Sue St. Onge


24
Bernard Crouch

24
Katti Gamble


24
Alicia Garen


24
Cole Garen
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25
Jordan Caldwell


27
Dawn Akers

27
Lucas Hammond


27
Brent Ruff


27
Jayce Ruff


27
Drew Stockero

28
Kristine Vallier

29
Barb Wilkins

30
Max Coburn
Trinity Worship Families
Dec 1
The Movalson Family

Dec 8
The Rose Family

Dec 15

The Baron Family

Dec 22


The Gustafson Family

Dec 24
The Chalmers Family

Dec 29

The Kennedy Family

Zion Funeral Committee December - March
Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (643-7710)

Co-leader: Marlene Olsen (643-9519)

Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
Dec 1

Marialana Nygard & Lynn Evans

Dec 8

Sjogren Family

Dec 15

Jerry & Susan Fenlon

Dec 22

Lana Lennington Family





Dec 24
Dena Barker & Tracey McCluskey
Dec 29

Judy Ryerse & Donna Harju

Lectors

Dec 1

Jacob Sjogren
Dec 8
Sandy Feleppa
Dec 15

Fred Feleppa
Dec 22


Dick Galor
Dec 24
Lynn Evans
Dec 29

Loni LaJoice
Acolytes
Dec 1

Kennedy Kammers
Dec 8
Ryan LaVake
Dec 15
Alicia Garen
Dec 22

Luke Valetta
Dec 24
Sarah Doran
Dec 29

Kennedy Music
Communion Assistants
Dec 1

Paul Shepard
Dec 8
Susan Fenlon
Dec 15

Lorraine Graham
Dec 22


Jerry Fenlon
Dec 24
Faith Gaubault
Dec 29

Fred Feleppa
Altar:  Mike Herman
Money Counters:  Martha Sjogren & Lana Lennington
Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, December 16th 
Zion Council Meeting – 6:30 pm, December 18th
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Zion’s Council Members
Treasurer:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552


Jerry Fenlon
643-8730

                           Susan Fenlon
643-8730

Faith Gaubault
298-1800


Paul Shepard
984-2069


                           Tim Idalski
643-6574


Fred Feleppa
643-6793


Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Joe Chalmers
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2013 through November 18, 2013

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Building
	$3,785.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$75.00
	

	
	General
	$69,672.82
	

	
	Thrivent Financial 
	$531.00
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$11,605.00
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$85,668.82

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	
	

	
	Administration
	$4,739.68
	

	
	Benevolence
	$5,875.00
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$13,356.19
	

	
	Education
	$834.20
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$2,174.43
	

	
	Pastoral
	$41,851.24
	

	
	Worship
	$3,940.67
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$11,520.58
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	$84,291.99

	Balance:
	
	
	 $     1,376.83 

	***********************************************************

	11/18/2013
	
	
	

	General fund owes Building fund:
	
	 $                  -   

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	 $     9,995.00 

	
	
	
	

	General Fund balance:
	
	 $     1,485.21 

	Building Fund balance:
	
	 $   21,884.93 

	Thrivent Investment Management Fund:
	
	 $         313.37 

	WELCA Kitchen Fund:
	
	 $     9,420.28 

	2011 -2013 Capital Campaign Donations
	
	 $   20,229.00 


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

November 20, 2013

Present:  Pastor Jeremy, Jerry Fenlon, Susan Fenlon, Lorraine Graham, Tim Idalski and Paul Shepard

Meeting opened with Pastor leading us in devotions from C.S. Lewis and a prayer at 6:40 p.m.  Vice-President Jerry Fenlon presided.

The Secretary Report was approved as presented.

Pastor’s Report:

Lay School is over for this year.  

The Pastor is planning an Advent Bible Study comparing the Gospels.

This Sunday we will be decorating the church for Advent.  Another group will be bringing our food collection to the Food Pantry where we will be sorting and shelving.

Later on Sunday, the confirmation and NOIZ group will be joining a group from Rudyard.  They will go to Cedar Ridge and make Christmas cards with the people there.  Afterward they will meet with groups from Cedarville and the Sault for a Game Night at the church.  This is a result of the “Breaking the Mold” campaign to engage more youth in the church.

Sunday night will be the Community Thanksgiving Service at the Methodist Church.
Service Sunday for December will be held on December 15th.  We will be going caroling which will include the youth groups as well as the rest of the congregation.

We are planning to have the GiG Christmas Program on December 22nd during the church service.

Christmas Eve services will be at 5:00 pm at Trinity and at 8:00 pm at Zion again this year.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  
Old Business:

The new boilers are ordered.  It should take two days to install.  If the cost is less than the estimate, we may get a new water heater as well.  We will look into getting a rebate from Semco for getting a more efficient heating system.

The pastor has contacted Ben Idalski regarding our new website.  It is close to being completed.  We will need to find a web host to carry it which should run about $50 a year.  The site will contain info about us, our church’s history, the staff, the activities, our mission and our service projects, Hope and the Food Pantry, the monthly newsletter, links, how to contact us and our privacy disclaimers.
It was decided not to go with Simply Giving because of the fees involved.

New Business:
Susan and Jerry asked if there would be any objections to putting up the crèche in front of the church.  There were no objections and they were encouraged to do so.  

They would also like to put a real tree in front of the window at the back of the church.  There were no objections and the Pastor suggested using the extra decorations to decorate it.
The Pastor mentioned that with the last wind storm, quite a few shingles came off the church and the parsonage.  It was suggested that we have the roofs inspected for damage before the weather gets too bad.  Everyone agreed.

Jerry Fenlon offered to do the plowing at the church for a lesser amount than we’ve been paying.  It was agreed that would be a good idea.

We will look into having a “Soup Luncheon” in the near future.

The Pastor mentioned that the price of the Lutheran was going to be raised.  It was mentioned that it was also on-line for those that preferred to read it there.
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham

Trinity Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

November 16, 2013
Devotion and prayer opened at 6:35.  Those present were Jim and Jerri Rose, Pega Kennedy, Joe and Sharon Chalmers, Tracey Movalson, Pastor Jeremy.

Pastor's Report:  Sunday, Nov. 24th, there will be a special Thanksgiving dinner at the Methodist Church.  Lay School is finished for the year.  All the Pastor positions are filled in our conference.

Secretary's Report:  Read and Approved

Treasurer's Report:  Read and Approved

Financial Secretary's Report:  Joe, Pega and Pastor Jeremy will meet to discuss different funds.

OLD BUSINESS

    1.  Stained Glass - we have received a quote to fix two windows for approximately $300.

    2.  Paraments. - Pega and Pastor will meet and discuss what is needed.  Pastor has found a source for new letters and numbers for our hymnal board.

    3.  The Benevolence Committee will meet to decide how and where we will spend our interest money.

NEW BUSINESS

    1.  Church lights - Sharon and Joe put a new motion light outside and we still need 2 lights inside.

    2. "The Lutheran" has gone up in price to $8.95.

    3.  Pastor suggested we have a Christmas Supper and invite the community.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 with the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,
Sharon Chalmers
Thank You!
Thank you to all who participated in our November food drive.  As always, your generosity is much appreciated.
Advent
Advent begins December 1st!  Advent is a time to focus inward and prepare our hearts and lives for Christ.  This is the countdown and earnest waiting for the Messiah.  Please take some time during this season to:

1. Worship weekly

2. Pray daily

3. Read your Bible daily

4. Practice generosity
Merry Christmas!

Wishing You a Blessed Christmas![image: image2.png]
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